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Senator Robert Ray and Senator Faulkner asked a series of questions on the issue.

Senator Robert Ray:  What about the allegations with regard to Cook and the preference deal done by a staffer of Mr Baird?  That has had publicity.  Has the minister’s office contacted you about that and drawn that to your attention?

Mr Becker:  We draw these things to our own attention.

Senator Robert Ray:  I am sure you do.  I am asking a specific question.  Did the minister’s office after this publicity – it was on the 7.30 Report – rush over just to let you know so they could get a question time brief or alert you to the issue?

…………………..

Senator Robert Ray:  Yes, but not the Cook one.  This is the offer to cover $7,000 in printing costs in exchange for preferences.  I am not alleging this is true, but it is out there in the public domain.  It has publicity in newspapers, on radio and television.  I am asking: did you refer that to the DPP for advice?

………………..

Senator Abetz:  Let us take that on notice and we will see what the history of the Cook matter was.

Answer:  Responses to these series of questions were provided at the continuation of the Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee Consideration of Additional Estimates Hearing on Tuesday, 20 February 2001.  The responses appear on page F&PA 201 of the Hansard transcript.  The Australian Electoral Commission (AEC) advised that a question time brief had not been prepared for the Minister on this matter and that the allegation had not been referred to the DPP for advice or the AFP for investigation as it had not previously come to the attention of the Executive of the AEC.  

The AEC has re-examined the transcript of the 7.30 Report and notes that there was no allegation of a “preference deal done by a staffer of Mr Baird” but rather a “staffer from Riley Street, Woolloomooloo”.

In any event, the AEC has now referred the matter to the AFP.
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